Credit View principal's comments

Port Credit Secondary School

70 Mineola Road East, Mississauga, Ontario L5G 2E5

Telephone 278-3382 Principal · 3.8.Zarn B.A.,M.Ed. Nice Principal A.S. MacLean B.A., M.Cb. Vice Principal E.J.Peter B.A.,M.Ed.

January, 1982.

Dear Parents:

I sincerely hope that you and your family had a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Port Credit Secondary School staff and students participated in the true Spirit of Christmas:

- Christmas play for local elementary schools and guests from Regent Park.
- Christmas door decoration contest donations were used to purchase gifts for Regent Park children. Many student elves adopted these children for the afternoon. Games and goodies were provided during the Christmas Party.
- Visits to Chelsey Park Senior Citizens' Home and participation in the community carolling at Memorial Park by our music staff and students.
- Christmas Concert a 'night to remember'.
- A \$300.00 donation for the needy children of our community.

Oranges and Grapefruit

C.O.V.I.A. expresses many thanks to those who purchased oranges and grapefruit prior to Christmas. Your support will reduce the cost of the exchange trip to the Chicago area this Spring.

Cheerleading

Our Cheerleaders had a very active and successful first term. We hosted 13 schools for the Peel Cheerleading Competition. Port Credit placed third.

20 schools from Southern Ontario competed in the College Bowl Competition. Port Credit had the only co-ed squad and placed third.

Congratulations girls, guys and staff sponsor Mrs. Sturm.

Parents' Night - January 21, 1982

Thanks to the many parents who attended our Parents' Afternoon and Evening in November. We appreciate your interest and efforts in this cooperative venture.

Our next Parents' Night on January 21st will be the last formal one for the year. It is important, where problems still persist after the examinations, to discuss strategies to assist your son/daughter for the remainder of the year.

Please note details for the evening in the enclosed invitation.

Student Course Selection Procedure - 1982-83

Student Course Booklets will be distributed about February 1, Counsellors will be interviewing students during the week of 1982. February 8th.

EMERGENCY CLOSING OF SCHOOLS

If Port Credit Secondary School is closed before school hours because of weather conditions, the information will be communicated to parents and students via the radio stations listed below. do not telephone the school as this occupies all the lines and hinders emergency communications.

1010	CFRB	740	CBL	1190	CJMR	
590	CKEY	790	CHIC	680	CFTR	
1050	CHUM	1250	CHWO	98.1	CHFI	(Stereo)

Should it be necessary to close school during school hours, it is expected that students and parents will know beforehand what arrangements have been made for this situation.

There may be occasions when the school is not closed but inclement weather seriously restricts the number of students who attend. Teachers must decide, based on the number in the class who are absent, whether to teach new work. If new work is not taught, then several options exist: review work, remedial assistance, enrichment, completion of assignments which may require use of the library facilities. Because new work is not taught, students should not infer that "nothing was being taught".

DATES TO REMEMBER

Parents' Night - January 21st Professional Development Day - February 15th (no scheduled classes)

Events

Drama Night - March 3rd & 4th March 12th - 19th Spring Music Concert - May 13th

Examinations .

June 14th - 21st

Holidays

Winter Break - March 22nd-26th Good Friday - April 9th

Easter Monday - April 12th Victoria Day - May 24th

Congratulations

- Leanne Gallant who was selected by the Canadian Gymnastics Federation as a National Team member.

Leanne represented Canada at the World Championships in Moscow. She placed 66th in this prestigious event.

Congratulations Leanne and good luck in future competitions.

- Jill Dawson who received the Silver Medal, from the Royal Conservatory of Music for the highest mark in Ontario - grade 5 Violin.

Yours truly,

J. S. Jam



Port Credit Secondary School

70 Mineola Road East, Mississauga, Ontario C5G 2E5

Telephone 278-3382

Principal J.S.Zarn B.A..M.Ed. Vice Principal A.S. MacLean B.A., M.Cd. Bice Principal E.J.Peter B.A.,M.Ed.

January, 1982.

INVITATION TO PARENTS

In order to discuss the accompanying report of progress for term one, the principal and staff of Port Credit Secondary School invite you to the school on Thursday, January 21st from 7:00 - 9:30 p.m.

To arrange interviews, please call the school office at 278-3382 during school hours. Please be patient as we only have four lines and one secretary to coordinate the interview times. If you do not wish to reserve in advance, please go to the cafeteria, where student secretaries for each staff member will arrange appointments. May I suggest, to avoid delays, that you come early and bring a list of names of teachers you wish to contact.

If you are having difficulty contacting us by telephone, please feel free to make your reservations in the main office.

Student guides will be available throughout the school for your assistance.

Refreshments will be served in the cafeteria. We look forward to seeing you.

Yours sincerely,

J. S. Zarn